
September - October 2023  
 
We serve a living God! He hears and answers prayer! I have been reminded of this time and time again over these past two 
months! My heart is overflowing with gratitude for all His goodness to our family, our ministry and our missionaries!  
 
For our family NEWS: We are so thankful for the wives and the fiancée God has given each of our boys. They all are serving the 
Lord faithfully, and we are grateful for their hearts for Him. That being said, a few weeks ago, our son Noah and his wife Rebekah 
announced to us that they are expecting a baby!!!! We now have permission and are thrilled to share with you that we will be 
Grandparents, Lord willing, next May or June. Please help us pray for mother, baby and pregnancy to go well. We will keep you 
posted, and of course, there will be pictures. :-)  
 
In our last prayer letter I had asked that you pray for James and Rachel. (Correction needed here: I found out recently her name is 
Michelle not Rachel – I must be going deaf as I thought that was what she said her name was. I called her Rachel for months. 
LOL) Anyway, James and Michelle are going to be starting a Bible study with us. Pray that the Lord continues to work in their 
hearts.  
 
The Lord answered prayer to be able to share Christ with more folks these past few weeks. During my recent travels to Africa for 
the mission, God opened the door for me to speak to a couple from Myanmar, a Jewish lawyer from New York, a South African 
couple, and a lady from England who was a school teacher. The Lord laid the whole world in my lap to share His love and mercy 
with them! How exciting! My heart was filled to overflowing for all He did on our behalf during that trip. And recently, as I 
stopped to help a young man get his work truck jump started, the Lord gave me the opportunity to share salvation’s story with 
him. Please pray for David as he was very receptive to the Gospel. He didn't trust Christ at that point, but please pray he comes to 
Christ soon!  
 
Prayer Request: We ask you to continue to please help us pray for more laborers. Please continue to pray for the salvation of the 
souls I had mentioned earlier. Please pray for our missionaries as they are on the front lines fighting the good fight of faith for the 
sake of lost souls. The Lord is coming back soon, and time is running out!!!  
 
Far North Spotlight: We pray that this will bless, intrigue, and cause you to think about and pray specifically for different areas of 
the Far North! In each letter I would love to spotlight a Country, State or Province, as well as a city in that State or Province. We 
ask you to please pray for the souls and for missionaries to go to these places.  
 
This letter’s spotlight is on:  
Country: USA  
Province: Alaska - population ~ 731,721 (2022 census)  
Capital City: Juneau - population ~ 30,000 souls  
Interesting Facts: Although it is the capital city of Alaska, Juneau is only accessible by air or by sea. There are no roads 
connecting to it from outside.  
Main religion: Protestantism (37%) - In Juneau, there are 8 Independent Baptist Churches - Pray for them all as they continue to 
share the Light of Christ with the lost souls of that area!  
 
Thank you for continuing to partner with us for the cause of Christ for souls. We love and appreciate you all!  
 
In His service with you,  
 
Jason and Amanda Hamby  
Isaiah 40:31 
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